
HKU Statement on 23 January 2020 

 

A HKU student has been sent to hospital as the University follows the reporting criteria 

for suspected case of Novel Coronavirus Infection (nCoV) according to the Centre for 

Health Protection’s latest guideline. The student has not been to Wuhan. He has 

respiratory symptoms with no fever.  He has visited a Shenzhen hospital two weeks 

ago for treatment of other injury. As suggested by CHP, the University has arranged 

for the student to attend hospital for necessary checking. As a prudent precautionary 

measure, the University has arranged necessary cleaning on the campus according 

to the guidelines of CHP. 

 

香港⼤學證實，按照衞⽣防護中⼼關於新型冠狀病毒的最新指引要求，安排⼀個同學

到醫院檢查，以便進⾏相關檢測。該同學近期並沒有到訪湖北武漢, 有咳嗽但没有發燒

徴狀，兩星期前曾到深圳⼀間醫院因為其他傷患求診。校⽅醫療服務處徵詢衞⽣防護

中⼼後，安排同學送院，以策安全，並隨即按防感染措施在校園內進⾏清潔。


